# MARION CENTRAL SCHOOL ANNUAL MEETING May 16, 2023

#### TIME & PLACE

Mrs. Nadine Mitchell, District Clerk, called the Annual Meeting of the qualified voters of Marion Central School District #1 to order in the Auditorium of the Marion Elementary School, 3863 North Main Street, Marion, NY on May 16, 2023 at 12:00 PM. A copy of the official affidavit is filed herewith.

#### **DESIGNATION OF GENERAL CHAIRPERSON**

Mrs. Barbara Schoonerman acted as General Chairperson.

#### **POLLING INFORMATION**

The chairperson announced that the polling place would be officially opened at 12:00 p.m. at the Marion Elementary School Auditorium for the purpose of balloting on the proposed budget, the use of bus purchase reserves, allowing a student representative on the Board of Education and election of two members to the Board of Education. The District Clerk officially close the polling place at 8:00 PM.

## MARION CENTRAL SCHOOL ANNUAL MEETING MAY 16, 2023 (Results)

### MAY 16, 2023 - 9:15 p.m.

The results of the paper ballot voting on the 2023/2024 budget vote proposition #1 is as follows:

**YES:** 215

NO: 64

The results of the paper ballot voting on the 2023/2024 bus purchase reserve proposition #2 is as follows:

**YES:** 232

NO: 48

The results of the paper ballot voting on the 2023/2024 student representative on Board of Education proposition #3 is as follows:

**YES:** 231

NO: 45

The results of the paper ballot voting on the election of Board of Education members are as follows:

Christopher McKechney	Yes:	<u>146</u>
Amber Taber	Yes:	<u>163</u>
Robert Marshall	Yes:	183
Write Ins	Yes:	5

The chairperson declared that the 2023/2024 budget, was approved, as was the bus purchase reserve, student representative on board of education and declared that <u>Amber Taber and Robert Marshall</u> would fill the two three-year terms on the Board of Education.

There being no other business to come before the meeting, the clerk adjourned the meeting at 9:16 PM.

This is a true copy of the minutes as recorded on MAY 16, 2023.

Respectfully Submitted,

District Clerk, Board of Education